



# The Motor Caravanners' Club

## North West Midlands & North Wales Group



**1<sup>st</sup> May 2021**

The meeting was convened at 2.30pm

Present :-

Rose Healey - Chairperson  
Linda Hastilow - Vice Chairperson  
Penny Feeney - Secretary  
Eileen Harvey - Treasurer  
Mike Hastilow - Rally Officer  
Pam Burn - Committee Member  
Sue Johnston - Committee Member

### 1 Apologies.

There were no apologies

There has been a long delay between meetings due to unprecedented circumstances caused by Covid19 and lockdowns.

Decisions have been made by phone, email and text.

The rally programme was cancelled in October and a decision made not to have a programme printed due to uncertainty of the 2021 rallies. Rallies are still to be referred to as "Temporary Campsites" after receiving the Risk Assessment document from Tony Heal.

Thanks were given to Mike and Linda for their continued efforts to arrange Temporary campsites for 2021 whilst also trying to book sites for 2022.

A difficult task as many places were not responding to communications.

### 1 Minutes of the previous meeting

Minutes of the meeting at Bala in August 2020 had been circulated and were accepted as a true record.

Proposed Linda Hastilow Seconded Pam Burn. Unanimously accepted.

Signed by Rose Healey Chairperson

There were no matters arising.

## 2 Reports

Treasurer

Eileen gave the figures as of 1st May 2021

Community Account    £2457.48

Business Account      £4031.58

## 3 Future Temporary Campsites

Mike reported that Llangollen 27- 31 August can go ahead as planned but the price had increased. It was decided unanimously not to pass this on to the members this time.

Porthmadog Football Club 9-13 June 2021 have confirmed but with no facilities only elsan and water.

Cockshutt Millennium Hall 25- 27 June -- still waiting for final confirmation. Eileen volunteered to take the bookings,

Sandbach Rugby Club have confirmed. Darren and Shirley Hill are hosting and taking the bookings.

Belmont Hall Campsite have confirmed and there 16 bookings so far. A limit of 20 as part of the field can be soft.

Bala Rugby Club 25 -27 July have still to confirm. The Motorcycle group have expressed an interest with possible attendance of 15 vans?

Other venues have still to reply.

National 2022 at Stafford showground. Our group have agreed to act as reception.

A discussion took place with regards to a follow-on temporary campsite 14 -19 June 2022 with the suggestion that Llangollen is a possible venue.

Proposed Eileen Harvey      Seconded Pam Burn.

Agreed unanimously.

Mike and Linda have been investigating other venues.

Riverside at Bridgnorth and the Hollies near Nantwich. If dates are suitable it was agreed they could book these venues.

## Christmas 2021

Due to the circumstances caused by Covid 19 it was decided that our usual Christmas Party with 3 course meal is not really a possibility this year. Instead the committee has decided to look at a scaled down alternative at Minsterley.

Details to be decided at a later date.

Proposed Penny Feeney    Seconded Rose Healey. Agreed unanimously.

## 4 A.O.B

Weston Park have said there could be an increase in the charges for 2022.

A discussion was held with regards to the facilities which are some distance to our camping area. Mike and Linda to have further discussions with the management of the Park

As there was no further business the meeting was closed at 3.50pm.